
 

CEO’s Message 
 
We have had a very busy last couple of 
months here at the Veterans Home.   
 

In May, our Home celebrated National 
Nursing Home Week.  The week 
started off with a celebration of our  
women Residents on Mother’s Day 
where the Recreation Department 
handed out beautiful silk corsages and 
provided entertainment for families 
visiting with Mom.  The Administrative staff provided a Staff          
Appreciation Breakfast, a BBQ and a Resident/Staff Ice Cream Social 
where the staff and Residents were able to enjoy a sundae and each 
others company.  The week ended with a Patriotic Music Celebration 
of Armed Forces Day. 
 

Our Annual Memorial Day Remembrance took place on Monday, 
May 27th starting with our Memorial Day Ceremony to remember 
our Residents who passed the previous year.  It was a very solemn 
occasion where family members, staff and volunteers laid a red        
carnation as their loved ones’ names were called.  I was honored to be 
a part of this moving ceremony.  Following the ceremony, Residents 
and guests enjoyed an outdoor BBQ and the weather couldn’t have 
been more perfect.  Thank you to the Food Service, Recreation,     
Nursing, Housekeeping and Maintenance Departments for making 
this event run so smoothly. 
 

On Thursday, June 6th the 75th Anniversary of D-Day was observed.  
A group of our Residents headed down to the WWII Memorial in 
Trenton for the 75th Anniversary D-Day Commemoration Ceremony.  
It was a poignant ceremony in which the Residents said they were so 
happy to be able to be a part of.  Governor Murphy was there to shake 
the hands of our Veterans and thank them for their service.  News 12 
and NBC News spoke some of our Veterans as they recalled their    
experience of D-Day. 
 
Warmest Regards, 
Liz 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Elizabeth Schiff-Heedles, LNHA 
Chief Executive Officer 

Residents enjoying a lunch out at Meemah  
Chinese Restaurant. 

Memorial Day 2019 Observed 

New Jersey Veterans Memorial Home at Menlo Park 
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732-452-4100 
“Serving Those Who Served” 

Governor Phil Murphy thanking WWII Veteran 
George Husjoke for his service at the D-Day  

75th Anniversary Ceremony in Trenton. 
Photo courtesy Mark C. Olsen, DMAVA 
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Important Phone Numbers 

 
Elizabeth Schiff-Heedles, CEO    732-452-4102 
Robyn Martin, Business Manager                  732-452-4166 
Patrick Maholick, Dir. of Social Services   732-452-4269 
Ed Weisenhorn, Admissions Officer   732-452-4272 
Christine A. Caratozzolo, Sup. of Recreation   732-452-4258 
Lester Shelley, Chaplain     732-452-4260 

 



SOCIAL SERVICES 
Patrick Maholick, MSW 
Director of Admissions/Social Services 
 

Summer is here once more. The warmth almost makes our bones feel young again. Some of us might forget,    

however, that in order to maintain this feeling of well being, we should not give in to too many of the temptations 

that confront us. Here at Menlo Park, Summer is a time of frequent outings and cookouts. In fact, I’m sure       

residents have more opportunities to participate in summer activities than in earlier years when they had limited 

leisure time. Residents no longer need to be concerned about whether they can “get away from work,” but about 

which activity they would like to participate in. Residents have equal rights to participate in facility activities to 

the limits that any individual has the physical capacity to do so and the activity has the capacity to                   

accommodate. Outings are often more limited than activities such as cookouts that take place here on grounds. 

Transportation of persons in wheelchairs and capacity of the residents who wish to go.  
 

Trip sign ups are done well in advance of any outing. The Recreation Department tries to give as many residents 

the opportunity to participate in outings as possible. Sometimes it seems as though “the same people” are always 

going. There are limitations on how many people we can take on trips. If there are cancellations and there is room 

at the time of departure, “these same people” may be available to go. Make sure you sign up with your              

Recreation Assistant to be placed on the trips of your interest. 
 

Etiquette is a part of common sense and part consideration for your fellow Residents. It is “do unto others as we 

would have others do unto us.” We were all taught good manners. Sometimes, however we can forget what we 

learned. Shared meals such as at outings, picnics and daily, in our dining room are occasions when we definitely 

should make an effort to  follow the rules of etiquette. 
 

• Be courteous to residents around you. Refrain from loud talking, foul language, arguing with others             

(this pertains to staff and guests as well). 

• Refrain from taking food away from other trays even it your neighbor seems to have finished eating.               

Be mindful of infection control practices (do not take urinals to the dining room, cover your mouth while     

coughing or sneezing, do not place handkerchiefs on the dining table, discard tissues properly).   

• If you must discuss business matters with staff, do so in private. 
 

Observance of these common sense practices, etiquette, if you will, might take a bit more effort but can 

make mealtimes, outings, and all special events more enjoyable for every one.  It is not always easy to 

extend oneself when some people about you are being discourteous and inconsiderate, but we are all 

obliged to start with ourselves.  Didn’t “Mom” tell us that good manners are contagious? 
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CENSUS 
 
 

 WWII: 77 Men - 72/ Women - 5 

 Korea: 79 Men - 74 / Women - 5 

 Vietnam: 45  Men - 42/ Women - 3 

 Peacetime: 33 Men - 29/ Women - 0 

 Gulf:  1  Men - 1/ Women - 0 

 Non-Veteran:  64 
Total Residents:  299 

Olga Barnish 
Daniel Bartus 

Robert Eriksen 
Joseph Farrelly 

James Flynn 
Liilian Gerack 
Robert Glen 
Jozef Kalwa 

Dewitt LaMaire 
Annette Lerner 

Martha McCormick 
Francis McDonnell 
Josephine Muhler 
Natalia Peterson 
William Plodzien 
Leoard Pryzbylko 

Vincente Rodriguez 
Melissa Smith 
Irene Tymitz 
Earl Wallace 
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NJ Veterans Memorial Home at Menlo Park  
Resident Council 

 
Officers 

Glenn Osborne, President 

Ken Miller, Vice President 

Jerry Luna, Eagle Unit Rep 

Joan Williams, Freedom Unit Rep 

Beverly Epstein, Liberty Unit Rep 

Jim Carolan, Independence Unit Rep 

 

Next Meeting 
Tuesday 

JUNE 25, 2019 
10:30 am 

Town Square 
Be sure to attend! 

Volunteer  
Ombudsman  

Officer 
 

Elaine Tweedus 

 

732-995-7482 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

 

Welcome New Residents 

JAMES CAROLAN   05/01 
Jerome CALDWELL-LUTHER   05/02 
Charles REBER   05/02 
Landon CARTER   05/04 
John COYLE    05/05 
Jean CICCHETTI   05/06 
George CATORELL   05/07 
Ronald COLANGELO   05/07 
David DICKS    05/07 
Thomas DRUM                  05/07 
Lawrence RAND   05/09 
Ralph bossert   05/11 
Glenn OSBORNE   05/11 
Joan HERMSEN          05/16 
Oreste AMIRANTE   05/17 
Joseph cavalieri                                 05/18 
Alsmith mclean                                       05/18 
George ATTERBURY                05/18 
Earl gettinger                                       05/18 
Josef kalwa                  05/19 
Daniel Bartus                                          05/23 
Alice MCSPADDEN    05/23 
Harold hershbain                                  05/24 
Gerald LUNA                  05/24 
John PREBULA                  05/26 
Earl Wallace                                          05/26 
James BEELER                 05/27 
Edward MURPHY   05/28 
James CARBONELLO   05/31 

STANLEY ABRAMS                    06/03 
JOSEPH  BROXMEYER   06/03 
LAWTON MCALLISTER   06/06 
HELEN PUBLIK     06/07 
THOMAS GILFALLAN  06/11 
ANTHONY DECARLO   06/11 
JOSEPH  GOLDBERG    06/11 
DONALD HULTS    06/12 
ANTOINETTE TIERNEY    06/13 
IDA MILLER    06/16 
ELEASE SNEAD   06/18 
VERNON J  PECK   06/19 
PATRICK VENEZIA  06/19 
STANLEY AGINES   06/22 
GEORGE TITUS    06/23 
SHIRLEY WACHTER    06/25 
NATALIE KRIL                            06/27 
RICHARD BARBER   06/28 
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MEMORIAL DAY 2019 

Photos courtesy of Kryn Westhoven, DMAVA 



B U S   O U T I N G S 
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M E N L O  P A R K    S N A P S H O T 

JWV 311 hosted the 
Residents at Zinna’s 
Bistro in Cranbury.  

Chris Zinna, the 
owner treated the 

Residents to a  
complimentary 
gourmet lunch. 

Cassie Tammy Wang, Youth Volunteer and member of the Greater Princeton Alliance of  
Youth Leaders in the United States (AYLUS) presented her award winning painting 

“Legacy” to our Residents for permanent display at the Home. 

AYLUS member performed 
beautiful music on the guqin. 
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Chaplain’s Corner 
Reverend Lester Shelley, BS, M.Div.  

 

Memorial Day 
 
Memorial Day, originally called Decoration Day, is a day of 

remembrance for those who died in service defending the 

freedom of the United States of America.  While Waterloo 

N.Y. was officially declared the birthplace of Memorial Day 

by President Lyndon Johnson in May 1966, it’s difficult to prove conclusively the 

origins of Memorial Day. 

 

Memorial Day was born out of the Civil War and a desire to honor our dead.  It 

was officially proclaimed on May 5, 1868 by General John Logan, National         

Commander of the Grand Army of the Republic, in his General Order #11.  The 

30th of May is designated for the purpose of strewing with flowers, or otherwise 

decorating the grave of comrades who died in the defense of our country.   

 

The first state to officially recognize the holiday was New York in 1873.  By 1890 

Memorial Day was recognized by all of the northern states.  The South refused to 

acknowledge the day, honoring their dead on separate days until after World 

War 1 (when the holiday changed from honoring just those who died fighting in 

the Civil War to honoring Americans who died fighting in any way). 

 

It is up to each of us to teach the next generation the meaning of Memorial Day.  

They need to learn our history and the sacrifices that have been made for the     

freedoms they enjoy.  Each quarter here at NJ Veterans Memorial Home at Menlo 

Park we have a memorial service “Remembering Our Veterans and Spouses of 

Veterans.”  In April 2019 we honored fifty-two Veterans and Spouses of  Veterans.  

The Administration and Pastoral Care Department was honored to serve over   

forty family members present.  As we remember our US Military Service         

Members this month, I encourage you to be thankful for the sacrifice of the men 

and women that served our country.  

 

May God Bless You and the United States of America!  
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Edward Berman 
Roger Bowles 
Mary Brennan 
Nancy Daino 

Vera Deckenback 
Steven Fredas 
Susan Gerlak 

Regina Irizarry 
Robert LeDuc 
Harry Munkel 

Michael Nicolosi 
Elizabeth Vournakes 

James Welch 
Leroy Whiteman 
Ottillie Williams 

In Remembrance 
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Special Religious  
Programs  &  

Services  
 
 

Chapel Services 
 

Protestant Services 
 every  

Sunday at 10:15 am  
with  

Rev. Lester Shelley 

 
Catholic Mass every  
Monday at 1:15 pm  

with  
Father Thomas  

Naduviledath, Father 
Vernon Kohlemann and 

Father Patrick Nwachukwu  

 
Jewish Services  

Thursdays 
 

1st & 3rd week 
Rabbi Blum 

 
2nd & 4th Week 
Cantor Darnov 

TO FEEL THE EARTH 
Denise Lima-Laskiewicz, ADC 

In the past month you will notice that the residents on the Old Glory Unit and the Stars and Stripes Unit have 
been working with plants.  You will also notice that in each of the courtyards on the Old Glory Unit and the 
Stars and Stripes Unit there are raised flower beds.  The raised flower beds are being maintained by the       
Master Gardeners from Rutgers University.  It was designed for the residents and family members to enjoy the 
flowers on a beautiful spring day.   

Several weeks ago, the Master Gardeners invited the residents outside to plant the flowers on the raised flow-
er beds in the Old Glory Unit and the Stars and Stripes Unit courtyards.  The residents were able to enjoy the 
nice weather and reminisce about gardens that they planted in their lives.  At the same time the residents were 
able to get their hands covered in dirt while the plants were laid in the ground.   

Getting one’s hands covered in dirt and planting plants is therapeutic for the residents who live on the Old 
Glory Unit and live on the Stars and Stripes Unit.  It is healthy for the residents to work in the garden because 
the physical activity is stimulating.  Also, it maintains flexibility and mobility and increases the levels of   
physical activity.  Gardening is also mentally stimulating which engages the residents’ in reminiscing,          
conversation, and socializing.  Any individual who suffers from any form of dementia reaps the benefits of the 
mental stimulation that gardening provides. 

The Master Gardeners will be visiting the Old Glory Unit and the Stars and Stripes Unit ever Tuesday, early 
in the morning.  If the weather is not cooperative then the program will be held in doors. The Master           
Gardeners will be on the Old Glory Unit at approximately 9:30 am in the morning and on Stars and Stripes at 
10:30 am.   

BACK TO THE BILLIARDS 
Karen Shanley, STPA 

 
Joe Spicer of the Freedom Unit and Anthony Parisi of the Independence Unit approached me about     
creating a Trip to go…… play pool at the billiard hall.  They joked around how they played back in the 
day and how they were Pool Sharks!!  
 
So as we always try to accommodate the Residents, I did some research, and within less than 2 miles I 
found a Pool Hall.  It started off with just 3 residents signing up for the trip  and by the time we went, we 
had 6 pool players. 
 
The first hour was a bit overwhelming for the “sharks,” they were a bit surprised that the game was now 
much more difficult to play.  Joe Spicer had purchased his own Pool Stick and Case at Walmart.  He put 
his stick away and with a disappointed look in his eyes, said, “I can’t play pool anymore.”  Tony Parisi, 
as well, said the game was too hard to play without being able to stand up. David Dicks and George 
Husjoke were doing very well, and the others enjoyed just being in the billiard hall. 
 
The owner came over and said he had a special surprise for the Veterans.  He arranged for “Earle The 
Pearl” a 6 time World Champion in Pool to chat with the guys.  He then showed off his Pool Shark      
talents for about an hour!! He shot 14 balls at one time and then spun the balls and continued to entertain 
the guys with other tricks. 
 
This made for a great afternoon…considering we were going to leave after just a short visit at the Pool 
Hall. 




